From:

Edeen Birkholz < Edeen@Reninet.com>

To:

"pbs@mendocinocounty.org" <pbs@mendocinocounty.org>

CC:

<davisv@mendocinocounty.org>

Date:

12/20/2017 3:07 PM

Subject:

U 2017 0009

December 19, 2017

County of Mendocino Planning Commission Ukaih, Ca.

RE: U 2017 0009

Dear Planning Commission Members,

I am writing in regard to the campground presently being considered on Pine Mountain Road in Cloverdale. I have visited the adjacent property owned by Roger and Kate Schaffer several times. It is a lovely farm that they have worked real hard to establish. It is quiet and serene. It fits into the environment and neighborhood nicely. If the campground, which is also designed to host large events, is approved it will be right next to their property line and very visible. They will be subject to the noise, traffic and fire risk that it would bring to the neighborhood - a neighborhood accessible by a narrow often one lane road. Please give consideration to these points when making your decision.

Sincerely,

Edeen Birkholz P.O. Box 7159 Eureka, Ca. 95502